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June 8, 1965 

The Official Board of Duke Memorial Methodist Church met in 
the Bradshaw Room, Tuesday~ight, June 8, 1965, at 7:45. Dr. John 
Glasson, chairman, presided. The meeting was opened with prayer 
by Mr. Bradshaw. There were eixty-eeven members present. 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. 

The Commission on Education report was presented by Dr, Earl Brown, 
chairman. A resume of the summer's schedule from June through August 
was given which included plans for the Children~~ and Youth Divisions. 
He announced that a young woman had been employed for ten weeks during 
this period to assist with the summer program. Her services are to be 
divided between assisting with Vacation Church School, Camp Chestnut 
Ridge Retreats, etc., secretarial assistance in the Church Office at 
certain hours and other places where help of this type will be needed. 
The salary to be $200 for the ten weeks period. The Woman's Society 
of Chris~ian Se~vice ha~ consented tp underwrite this expenditure. 
'-'/~ ~ /J~..1_-ti~~ ~ - /I 0"f1~ \. 

Chairman of Stewardship and Finance Commission, Mr. J. L. McLean, 
reported that to date $87,000 had been pledged toward the $112,223.83 
budget for 1965-66, with forty-five pledge cards still outstanding. Hie 
final statement was, "If these do not come through we will all be called 
upon to do something about the deficit." 

Mr. R. Bailey Reade, church treasurer, presented the report on 
church finances. Mr. c. J. Jones reported on the Building Fund. Copies 
of thew~ reports are attached to these minutes. 

Mr. Bradshaw expressed his deep appreciation for all that each 
member of the Official Board has meant to him during his seven years 
of service to Duke Memorial Church. 

Mr. Warren Bishop, speaking for himself and for the members 
of the Board, expressed the love and appreciation that each of us 
feels for the life of Robert Bradshaw stating that it had been a 
real privilege for him to have served as Associate Pastor under hie 
supervision. 

The meeting was dismissed with prayer by Mr. Bishop. 

Ethel Mae Kale, Secretary 
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